Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders and Prevention
RAC – Region 3

Meeting Minutes – September 19, 2012

Chair:  Penny Jones




Regional Director:  Ross Mason

Co-Chair:  Joe Langan



CRDS:  Joy Husmann

Welcome, Sign In, and Announcements:  Penny Jones welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with introductions and the sign in sheet.  On behalf of the RAC Region 3, Joy presented Penny with her two year certificate of service as the RAC Co-Chair.
Provider Updates:  Four Rivers is now a BPA funded provider and they are offering various groups.  Joy asked Lori Farrens to update the members on The Center for Behavioral Health (CBH) and other opioid treatment centers within Idaho.  There are three in the state of Idaho (2 are CBH and 1 Raise the Bottom) and there are various state agencies that must approve the facility for licensing and compliance.  They are private pay only.  CBH would like to expand their Anger Management services which are $15 per hour and only held once a month currently.  For more information, please contact the provider directly.  Suzette Driscoll advocated for a provider sub-committee for the RAC Region 3 due to all the changes coming in the next year that will affect them.  This would be their voice.   
DHW SUD’s Update:  Todd Hurt reported that Ryan Porter, Joy’s supervisor is leaving to take a position with the Supreme Court in Boise.  Joy will now be reporting to Todd, the Regional Operations Manager as are the other CRDS’ statewide to their respective Regional Operations Managers.  Ross Edmunds views the CRDS position as key in facilitating the transformation of the Regional Mental Health Boards and RAC’s in the coming years.  Michael Bartlett will be in the Policy Unit of Behavioral Health and Kathy Skippen will continue as the Program Specialist for SUD’s.  They are transitioning from the SUD’s Bureau and rolling it under the Division of Behavioral Health unit.  Joy reported that the ATR Grant Expansion for non-criminal justice juveniles will be a pilot program in three schools from Region 3 where they will be able to directly refer students for treatment services.  This addresses a much needed gap in service.  Todd also reported that the Region 3 Mental Health Board has agreed that they are still awaiting more direction before combining the RAC and MHB meetings.  If anyone has feedback or suggestions about combining meetings prior to any direction, Todd requested that they send Joy an email.
IDJC/Juvenile Probation Updates:   Leticia Vance introduced Mike Davidson, the new Juvenile Drug Court Coordinator.  Mike reported that the target date for Juvenile Drug Court to begin will be end of November.  Todd Hurt is a member of the Juvenile Drug Court Advisory Board and there is also a team that meets weekly to determine the juveniles who will begin Drug Court.  Juvenile Drug Court follows the regular Drug Court model and the families/judges are very involved in the process with these high risk juveniles.  
IDOC Update:  Suzette Driscoll reported that there are still a number of changes coming for the year.  Funding is on target, trending slightly upward and there are roughly 1,500 clients in care.  There are roughly 200 referrals per month in the risk to revocate funding source.  Pre-treatment was added as a benefit to the matrix in order to decrease recidivism.  Court ordered populations are IDOC’s priority population.  The re-entry program has had the biggest success in outcomes for the clients.  There is a shift in how populations are managed and that is moving to a holistic approach for the client and moving away from a law enforcement approach.  If providers are experiencing any issues with the probation officers, Suzette instructed them to contact Kim Harvey, the District 3 IDOC Manager.  There have been a number of specialized trainings for the IDOC staff to encourage the holistic approach to care for their clients.  Suzette also reported that there will be no more retroactive reviews.  There is a pilot project in Region 3 with WITS for a shared electronic medical record between agencies.  They are also pushing for use of a GAIN CORE within the next 2 months.  
Prevention/Benchmark Update:    Greg Munson reported that Region 3 is completely contracted.  Penny is one of a few Prevention Providers that are providing services to grades K-12.  Caldwell School District is the only provider that did not apply this year.  Jeri Gowen with Prevention Associates/Vallivue School District will deliver over 2,000 sessions this year!  Ross Mason reported that Children of Incarcerated Parents is a subcommittee from IDOC where they are piloting a program in Region 3 (Vallivue 3rd/4th grades) and 4.  The children will have increased services available to support them and there is a lot of data being collected.  Jeri reported that they have a designated counselor working with these children and the project is being funded in part by DHW which is managed by Benchmark through Vallivue.  BSU is tracking the data now and beyond for outcomes and future funding.  
DHW Adult and Children’s Mental Health Update:  Due to time constraints at this meeting, Todd Hurt reported that much of the updates in mental health are reported on the Board meeting minutes.  Todd did report that we are piloting a project to provide a minimum of 90 days Safe & Sober Housing with Hope’s Door to those clients who would benefit from stability with all other support services in place in addition to working closely with D3 IDOC.  This follows the model of community supportive services with transformation that Joy will be closely involved with implementing.  
6th Annual Recovery Day Event:  Lori Farrens could not stay to update the members post-event, however, Joy showed the slide show of pictures from the event.  
Resources and Updates:  Joy reported that if anyone needs any updates, to visit the RAC website or contact her.  Also forward any updates/event information to Joy via email.  
Next Meeting:  November 21, 2012 at 10:30 am at DHW Caldwell.  Meeting adjourned.
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